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Statement of 
DEAN MINAKAMI 

Hawaii Housing Finance and Development Corporation 
Before the 

HOUSE COMMITTEE ON HOUSING 
February 07, 2025 at 9:00 a.m. 

State Capitol, Room 430 

In consideration of 
H.B. 373 

RELATING TO HOUSING. 

Chair Evslin, Vice Chair Miyake, and members of the Committee.   

HHFDC supports HB 373, which repeals the sunset provision in Act 45, SLH 2024, 
related to the counties' authorization to develop, construct, finance, refinance, or 
otherwise provide mixed-use developments. 

HHFDC supported Act 45, SLH 2024, because it would allow the counties the 
authorization to issue bonds to develop mixed-use housing projects, which would 
especially support transit-oriented development. HHFDC supports repealing the sunset 
date. 
 
Thank you for the opportunity to testify on this bill. 
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February 5, 2025 

 
TO: The Honorable Luke A. Evslin, Chair 
 The Honorable Tyson K. Miyake, Vice Chair 
 and Members of the House Committee on Housing 

FROM: Alice L. Lee 
 Council Chair 

SUBJECT: HEARING OF FEBRUARY 7, 2025; TESTIMONY IN SUPPORT OF HB 373, 
RELATING TO HOUSING 

 
I support this measure to repeal the sunset provision in Act 45, Session Laws of Hawaiʻi 
2024, thereby allowing counties to continue exercising the same authority as the 
Hawaiʻi Housing Finance and Development Corporation (HHFDC) in developing, 
constructing, financing, and refinancing mixed-use developments. 

The Maui County Council has not had the opportunity to take a formal position on this 
measure.  Therefore, I am providing this testimony in my capacity as an individual 
member of the Maui County Council. 

I support this measure for the following reasons: 

1. Counties will retain the ability to independently develop and finance 
mixed-use housing projects, expanding their capacity to create and 
rehabilitate housing units to meet urgent community needs. 

2. Extending this authority is crucial for advancing significant projects, 

including the Kaʻahumanu Avenue Community Corridor and the West 
Maui Community Corridor, both of which aim to increase affordable 
housing options in key areas. 

3. A long-term commitment to Act 45’s provisions will provide certainty to 
developers and investors, fostering more public-private collaborations that 
can accelerate affordable housing development. 

Thank you for your consideration. 
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